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The London Assembly Transport Committee has published its report – TfL’s Stalling Car Clubs – saying that
TfL policies have left councils to create their own strategies, leading to inconsistent provision across the capital
and causing some operators to pull out of London.

Recommendations in the report are:

In the next London Plan the Mayor should recognise the important part that car clubs can and should play
in London’s transport mix
Within the next year the Mayor should, through TfL and working with London’s boroughs, develop a pan-
London action plan for car clubs
TfL should develop a London-wide campaign to raise awareness of car clubs, informing Londoners of
what car clubs are, how they can access them, and the benefits that they provide.

Read the report in full 

https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2025-04/TfL%27s%20Stalling%20Car%20Clubs.pdf

